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SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY 

Active registered parishioners should contact the 
Pastor at least six Months in advance of the date. 
 

BAPTISM 

Please email the  office. 
 

LAST SACRAMENTS AND SICK CALLS 

Please contact the office.  In an emergency    
requiring Extreme Unction or Viaticum please 
call 267-6123. 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Sunday              8:00 am (Low Mass) 
            10:00 am (Missa Cantata) 

Mon, Tues & Thurs   7:00 am 
Wed & Fri  6:00 pm 
Saturday   9:00 am 
Holy Days  Check Bulletin 
 

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE (Confession) 

Friday   5:30 pm 
Saturday   8:30 am 
Sunday   7:30 & 9:30 am 
 

Any time by appointment. 



SACRED HEART PARISH June 4, 2023 

 MASS INTENTIONS  

FOR THE WEEK 

Image: Hendrick van Balen the Elder (-1632)  
Holy Trinity  
 
SUMMARY OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
6/7            Militia of St. Joseph 
6/9            Troops of St. George 
6/16-18      Forty Hours Devotion 
6/21           Handmaids of St. Joseph 
6/23           Troops of St. George 
6/30           Teen Group 
 

ALTAR SERVING 
Families with boys who may be interested in altar serving 
may inquire with R.J. Pestritto at: 
rpestritto@hillsdale.edu. 
 
 
 
 

Please join your fellow parishioners for  
coffee and donuts after the 8:00 AM Mass on the first 

Sunday of the month, or after the 10:00 AM  Mass on the 
first and third Sundays of the month.  This is also the 

time to visit our small lending library of good  
Catholic books and media.  This is located on the first 

floor of the school building (Classroom #5). 
 

Blessing of religious objects takes place after Mass on 
the third Sunday of every month. Please leave your  

objects on the designated table in the school basement. 

Sunday 
June 4 

8:00 AM 
10:00 AM 

Trinity Sunday 
 
Sr. Alodia Carney + 
Pro Populo 

Monday 
June 5 

 
7:00 AM 

St. Boniface, Bishop & Martyr 
 
 
John Kuhn + 

Tuesday  
June 6 
 

7:00 AM 

St. Norbert, Bishop 
 
 
Bro. Blaise Pfeiffer 

Wednesday 
June 7 
 

6:00 PM 

Feria 
 
 
John Kuhn + 

Thursday 
June 8 

   
6:00 PM 

Corpus Christi 
 
 
Alex Pfeiffer 

Friday 
June 9 
 

6:00 PM 

Feria 
 
 
Joe & Lori Jutte Family 

Saturday 
June 10 
 

9:00 AM 

St. Margaret, Queen, Widow 
 
 
Matt & Betsy Minnick & Family 

Sunday 
June 11 

8:00 AM 
10:00 AM 

Second Sunday after Pentecost 
 
Brent & Kim Muhlenkamp Family 
Pro Populo 

https://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/commons/9/98/Hendrick_van_balen_Holy_trinity.jpg


FEAST OF THE SACRED HEART 
CELEBRATION 

There will be a potluck to celebrate the patronal feast of 
our parish on Sunday, June 18, following the 10 a.m. 
Mass. These festivities, which will include games for the 
children, will also mark the conclusion of our parish’s 
Forty Hours Devotion. Bring a dish to share and join 
your fellow parishioners in giving thanks to God for our 
parish!  
 
 
 
 
 

FORTY HOURS DEVOTION 
Following the feast of Corpus Christi this year the 
Diocese of Fort Wayne South Bend will enter into the 
second year of a three year “Eucharistic Revival.”  In 
order to inculcate a deeper devotion to the Eucharist 
every parish in the Diocese has chosen to do a 40 
hours devotion.  I have chosen to commence our 
parish’s 40 hour devotion following the 6pm Mass on 
Friday, June 16, on the Feast of the Sacred Heart.  
Exposition of the Blessed sacrament will be 
continuous until the High Mass on Sunday June 18.  
A sign up sheet is available to ensure that all the hours 
of exposition will have at least two parishioners.   
 

I know many of you do not live close to our parish so 
the time investment is especially acute.  I ask you to 
reflect on the fact that we do not do this devotion 
very frequently.  The rarity of the event should inspire 
a rare display of devotion.  Remember that this 
devotional will be linked to our patronal feast and the 
month of June is dedicated to the Most Sacred Heart 
of Jesus so it is appropriate on many levels.  Let us be 
generous with our time and execute this public act of 
religion to increase our devotion in the Eucharist and 
to offer reparation for the secular crimes against 
nature which are parodied during the month of June. 

Our enemy does not tire nor sleep, may we also 
respond in kind and keep watch. 

 
Thank you to those who have already signed up.  Please continue to 
sign up until all the available hours have been assigned.  God Bless 

you generosity and sacrifice. 
    
 

CONFIRMATION CLASS 
As previously announced Confirmation Class will be 
held on Saturdays at 10am.  These classes are scheduled 
for every week from June 10th until September 23rd.  
An email will be sent out reminding all those who have 
signed up and provided contact information.  I know 
summer brings family trips and various camps that may 
cause one to miss a class.  This is understandable but all 
effort should be made to attend all unimpeded classes.  I 
expect everyone to miss a couple, but I also expect 
everyone desirous of Confirmation to make every effort 
to attend class.  Books will be provided, and additional 
information will be given at the 1st class on June 10th.  
 

SACRED HEART TEEN GROUP 
Sacred Heart teens (ages 13-19) are invited to a gathering 
on June 30 after the 6 pm Mass. These gatherings are 
normally held monthly on third Fridays. Due to the start 
of the Forty Hours Devotion, this month’s gathering is 
moved to the fifth Friday. Dinner will be a meatless 
potluck, so please bring a main course, side dish, or 
dessert to contribute to the meal. Fr. Savoie will give a 
short talk following dinner, after which we will begin 
some games and socializing. RSVP’s are not necessary 
but would be greatly appreciated. If you have a question, 
would like to RSVP, or be added to the email list, 
contact Gianna Barry (gtbarry06@gmail.com). 
 

THE ST. MONICA PRAYER GROUP 
was formed for mothers whose children have left the 
faith or are in danger of leaving the faith. Members 
support each other by praying specific prayers daily to St. 
Monica and St. Augustine for everyone's intentions. 
Membership is open to anyone; we always need more 
prayer warriors. There are no meetings. To join or to 
request more information, please email Missy 
at hamelmc@protonmail.com. 
 

HIGH SCHOOL THEOLOGY 
Next school year, Fr. Savoie’s Theology class will be 
moved to every Friday at 3pm starting on October 6.  
Due to the increased frequency of the Class the tenor 
will shift to a more systematic style.  The subject manner 
for this fall class will be an introduction to Sacramental 
Theology and the an examination of the Roman Rite 
Liturgy.  Though it is primarily for High School age 
young adults others are welcome to audit the class.  This 
class will not be accessible to children since the subject 
matter will be taught at a college level.  Interested 
parents can contact Keetje Terzo at 
kterzo@hotmail.com to be added to the contact list for  
more information and last minute changes. 

Trinity Sunday 

mailto:hamelmc@protonmail.com

